
 

 

 
 

Acrobatic Gymnastics Program Committee  
February 25, 2019  *  Conference Call 

Minutes 
 
Call commenced at 2:00pm EST 
 
1. Role Call: 

Carisa Laughon, APCC 
Dylan Maurer, Athlete Rep 
Sarah Thomas, NJOC 
Ronda Francis, NEC 
Holly King, NTC 
Ryan Ward, Acrobatics Program Director (non-voting) 

 
2. Upcoming International Competition Delegation Assignments 

MIAC delegation is set and Ryan will be communicating a list of all delegation members within the 
delegation. 
 
Vegas Acro Cup: PC approved Ryan Ward as HoD and Kyla Knights as Team Manager.  Based on the 
delegation’s small number of senior-level athletes, the PC agreed that a chaperone was not required 
for the Vegas Acro World Cup delegation.  Personal coaches will be responsible for chaperoning 
athletes from their club during this competition.  Ryan also providing information regarding the USA 
Gymnastics staff member who will be present at the Vegas Acro Cup to oversee and assist the VAC 
organizing committee.   
 
FIAC: PC approved Ryan Ward as HoD and Juli Eicher for the Team Manager role.  Ryan is asking for 
parent volunteers to interview for the chaperone role. 
 

3. Growth & Development Committee 
LeeAnn Lenhart resigned from the Region 7 position on the Growth & Development committee.  The 
PC will work to find a replacement to fill this role. 
 

4. Spring Regional Training Camps for National Team 
Although there was interest for national team training camps this spring, the late announcement and 
change of dates is proving a challenge.  Therefore, there will NOT be national team training camp 
hosted in spring of 2019.   
 
The PC agrees that training camps are a vital part of our elite athlete development and priority will 
continue to be placed on scheduling, planning and hosting training camps for our national team 
pair/groups and their coaches.  There is a training camp on the calendar for fall 2019 and expect 
there to be training camp(s) added for spring 2020, as well. 
 

5. Proposal from the NJOC for 2021 JO Code of Points 
The National JO Committee has put forward a proposal for changes to elements to be included in the 
2021 JO Code of Points.  The PC will review this proposal over our next series of meetings. 
 

6. Judging Invitations for USA Gymnastics Championships 



 

 

Holly has extended initial invitations to qualified neutral judges to judge at the 2019 USA Gymnastics 
Championships in July.  Based on event needs, consideration for additional judges is ongoing.  
 

 
Call concluded at 3:30pm EST 
 
Respectfully submitted by:  Carisa Laughon, Acrobatic Program Committee Chair 
 


